316

The Ophthalmological Society of Australia

THE next meeting will be held at Melbourne, October 23-26, 1946. The President is Dr. I. Ringland Anderson. Overseas ophthalmologists are cordially invited.

A MEETING of the Oxford Ophthalmological Oxford Ophthalmo-Congress has been arranged for Thursday, 32nd Annual Meeting Friday and Saturday, July 4, 5 and 6, 1946, at the Department of Human Anatomy, Oxford, by kind permission of Professor Le Gros Clark.

Accommodation has been secured at Keble College, and the Warden has kindly agreed to include lady members as residents in Members will meet informally at supper on Wednesday, July 3, at 7.45 p.m., in the Hall of Keble.

The Congress will open with a discussion on "Amblyopia," which will be led by Mr. Philip Jameson-Evans, and Mrs. Dorothy

Campbell.

The Dovne Memorial Lecture will be delivered by Professor Arthur I. Ballantyne and will be entitled "The State of the Retina in Diabetes Mellitus."

Facilities will be provided in the Museum for demonstrations, and members are invited to bring forward cases, specimens, instruments,

apparatus, etc., of ophthalmological interest.

The council has decided that orthoptists shall be granted the privilege of attending the congress as visitors, on the invitation of a member, at sessions in which subjects affecting their department are to be discussed.

Visitors may only be introduced if sponsored and paid for by a member, after formal application to the honorary secretary and after sanction has been granted by the council.

The full programme of the Congress will be issued in June to all members in Great Britain and Ireland and to such members overseas as request it.

Subscriptions should not be sent until the full programme is

received.

MR. R. J. ELCOCK, who has been head of the Retirement receiving and order office at 24, Thayer Street for many years, retired at Easter, 1946. He was a familiar figure to all who called on business connected with the Journal, and a very large amount of our material must have passed In thanking him for his work for us we wish through his hands. him health and happiness in his retirement.

WE regret that on p. 249, line 27, in the Corrigendum number there is an Pollitzer read Politzer.